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Statement on Recent Hate Speech at City Council Meetings 

Read at the June 12, 2024 City Council Meeting 
 

Over the course of the past few meetings, there has been public comment regarding 

Jewish Americans and others that some may find distasteful. Recently, a member of the public 

asked some City Councilmembers to stop this kind of hate speech from occurring at future City 

Council meetings. 

As background, the Town is subject to the Ralph M. Brown Act, California’s open 

meeting law. Under the Brown Act, the City Council is required to provide an opportunity for 

members of the public to provide public comment to the City Council on any matter within the 

subject matter jurisdiction of the City Council. This occurs at all City Council meetings when the 

Town allows for public comment on each item of business and allows for general public 

comment on any matter within the subject matter jurisdiction of the City Council. 

By mandating that we allow public comment, the requirements of the Brown Act have 

created a “limited public form” under First Amendment analysis. In a “limited public forum,” the 

Town can impose time, place, and manner regulations and those regulations must be content 

or viewpoint neutral with regard to First Amendment protected speech. 

Under the First Amendment, certain types of speech are protected and other types of 

speech are not protected. Unfortunately, hate speech is protected speech under the First 

Amendment. Because hate speech is a protected category of speech under the First 

Amendment, the Town must ensure that any regulations or restrictions imposed on that speech 

are consistent with First Amendments principles. This means that the Town can impose time, 

place, and manner requirements (i.e.: when someone can speak, for how long, and in what 

manner), but the Town cannot otherwise limit hate speech solely because of its content. To do 

so would violate the First Amendment and could lead to liability against the Town. 

 

 

 


